Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order at 7pm on October 10". Board members
present were Steve, Emery, Brenda, Karen and Denise.

Along with town members Bill Miller, Julie Siemek, Cheryl, April and Dale McVicker, Patti Smith, Chris
Beadles, Jennifer Leggit and Gloria Brooks.

At the beginning of the meeting the board was notified that the meeting was being recorded.
Brenda approved the agenda as presented with a 2" by Emery.
Secretaries’ report was read and approved by Emery with a 2" by Steve.

Treasurers’ report beginning balance $46,356.95 with deposits of $19,937.71 and bills of $5,294.84
leaving an ending balance of $61,910.71. Treasurers’ report was approved by Steve with a 2" by Brenda.

Approved and paid bills
Road Work in progress

1. Gravel has been added to Spur north of CTY D

2. County will grade one more time this year

3. Gravel needs to be added to the new culvert on Smith Dr

4. Gravel is also still needed south of the bridge on Smith Dr

5. County is recommending that we increase the size of the turnaround on Johnson, Brooks and

Schiltz drives.

Steve is still working on the application for the Trid Project

Steve got a call from the engineer who was working on the grant for Spur road wanting to know

if we were still interested in applying again for that project.

8. Emery worked with Pat Harder at the county regarding the children at play sign. It was
suggested that the residence need to put the sign in their property.

9. Emery also talked to the country regarding getting a speed limit sign for the spur. That road is
too narrow to stripe. So at this time we will need to keep this road unposted. It seems that this
road is being used as a short cut road to get to Hwy 73.

N o

Correspondence-NA
Old Business

1. Ball Diamond nothing new at this time

2. Hand Pump-We will continue to discuss this as there are both people in favor of keeping it
running and also people opposed to spending money to maintain this. This will be brought to
the next meeting. Brenda made a motion to get a quote as to how much it would actually cost
to get this repaired.

3. Snow Plowing=the county will be doing the paving of the paved roads. The grader will do the
gravel roads. An ad will be placed for the snow plowing of the community center and fire hall.

New Business



1. Extreme noise complaint-It has been mentioned to the board that there are dogs that are
barking in the town. Emery had a conversation with the dog owners and the barking has
decreased a little and the owners are working on the issue,

Other Business

1. Cheryl asked if they could get some help cleaning up the back room in the basement of the
community center

2. Brenda mentioned that the Lions had discussed possibly purchasing the shelter in the park from
the town. Patti Smith gave a brief history on how the shelter came about.

3. Karen is working with the country treasurer on how the new tax program will work and how
credit cards will be processed for tax season. She will bring back more information next meeting.

Next meeting was set for November 13",



